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• Under adverse effects there was mention that there would be dosing of novel 
compounds and substances but that the incidence of any toxic effects was unlikely.  
However under the “Animal Experience” section it stated that pilot studies would be 
used to check the safety of the novel compounds?   
Any pilot studies would be done in a smaller animal model first, before being carried out 
in this animal model.   

• What due diligence would be done in relation to the novel compounds?  
Evidence would need to be provided that the compounds had been through a number of 
in vitro and small animal experiments.  The majority of these would relate to treating 
neurological compounds and so would be on programmes of research being run by 
companies that had already demonstrated efficacy.   

• What steps would be taken to ensure there was no accidental duplication of work of 
studies between the two institutions?   
Complete studies would only be undertaken at one institution - the work would not be 
done across both sites.    

• How did the minipigs cope with the catheters?   
They were not as placed as sheep but there was no history of them trying to scratch or 
chew the catheters out.     
  

The PPL Holder was thanked for attending the meeting.  The project licence needed to be revised to 
take into account the comments made and also the standard practices undertaken at the RVC and to 
also ensure that all the questions had been answered.  Once this had been done it would be 
circulated again for another review.   

It was noted that any amendments made to the project licence would also need to be reviewed and 
approved by the primary establishment. 

3 NEW PROJECT LICENCE 
The PPL Holder was welcomed to the meeting.  He explained that this was a new licence to 
continue work that was currently done under a licence held by another PPL Holder, who was 
due to retire shortly.  He was taking over the project licence as it related to research he was 
already doing on neuromuscular disorders.   

It was explained that the direction of the future work would primarily involve two different 
mouse models:  

• GSL30 mouse line    

• MDX mouse   

The following queries were raised: 

• Had organ-on-a-chip technology been looked into?  
The PPL Holder was familiar with this technology via published studies, but had not used 
them personally.  Organ-on-a-chip technology though did not allow for the differentiated 
status of muscle nor was it suitable for studies involving orally administered drugs.  This  
information would be added to the licence to explain that the technology had been 
considered and the reasons why they were not deemed suitable.   

• How would this mouse work translate to the neuromuscular disorder?   
There were specific reasons why mice would be used over other models.  They were a 
very good biochemical model of dystrophin deficiency.   Using mice first for studies 
enabled different therapeutic approaches to be screened in order to select those that 
looked the most likely to be effective.   

• The licence mentioned that drugs would be administered either via drinking water and 
food (to minimise any requirement for handling and also being more welfare friendly) 
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